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NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

Notice is hereby given to the policyholders, stockholders and other creditors of
FAR EASTERN SURETY & INSURANCE CO., lNC. ('FESICO'for brevity)
that the lnsurance Commission (lC) in accordance with its issued Directive
dated 03 January 2023 has decided to finally Close and Terminate the
Liquidation proceedings of the company considering the period it has been
placed under conservatorship and liquidation, and more than four (4) years
since the expiration of the deadline for filing of claims against the company on
05 April 2018, as stated in its duly published Notice of Liquidation.

To distribute the FESICO's Security Deposits to its claimanlpolicyholders, the
Commission has designated Ms. Lorena C. Barrera as Distribution Officer
(D.O.) of the company. All concerned and interested claimants, policyholders,
stockholders and other creditors of the company may reach the said
designated D.O. at 793 J. Tolentino Street, Barangay San Juan Cainta, Rizal
or at this Commission's Conservatorsh ip, Receivership and Liquidation (CRL)
Division located as 1071 United Nations Avenue, Manila or email address at
crlrnsu rance.qov. ph and contact numbers (02) 8523-84-61 Local 105, (02)
8354-0991, 0917-1160007 and 0999-993-0637.

This lC Notice to the Public shall also be posted in the lC website, together with
the aforementioned Directive.

For the public's information and guidance

DEN IS B. FUNA
lnsu ra nce Commissioner
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